
August 15, 2025, HBR Alert! 

 
 

State Health Plan Board Approves 2026 Premium Rates 
 
The State Health Plan (Plan) Board of Trustees met today to set premiums for 2026. The approved 
premiums are below. To view the Board of Trustees materials from today’s meeting, click here. 
 
The employer share for active subscribers for 2026 will be $742.04. This year the employer share is 
$674.62. 
 
As a reminder, to ensure a smooth and timely start to Open Enrollment, all groups must upload their 
salary information by September 1st. This deadline is critical for accurate payroll processing and to 
prevent any delays to paychecks. 
 
For groups of 200 or more employees that would like to utilize the upload option, please ensure that 
you are following the format as provided on the Salary-Based Premium Information page of the Plan’s 
website. 
 
Employees will receive more information regarding benefits and premium rates prior to the 2026 Open 
Enrollment period which will take place Oct. 13-31, 2025. 
 
Click below to view a message from Treasurer Brad Briner. 
 

 

https://www.shpnc.gov/documents/board-trustees/board-trustees-presentation-8152025/download?attachment
https://www.shpnc.gov/hbrs/salary-based-premium-information
http://www.shpnc.gov
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9Ehsul5KMEU
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